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NOTICES 
 
 
ALL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TO ALL INCUMBENTS, PRIESTS IN CHARGE, & VESTRY 
SECRETARIES 
 

You should all have now received an email with an attached copy 
of the  annual letter about the three forms which need to be 
completed for the end of the year.  Most of you will have held 
your Annual Meeting, so and Lay Rep and other changes will have 
happened.  Your Treasurer will be contacted separately about the 

Annual Accounts and the Finance Schedule, but if you could give your prompt 
attention to the three forms listed in the letter, that would be hugely appreciated.  
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources/diocesan-vestry-resources/resources-
diocesan-office-forms/ 
 
 
 

Published by the Diocesan Office fortnightly, and circulated to all Clergy, Lay Readers, 
Treasurers & Vestry Secretaries, and Diocesan Synod Lay & Alternate Lay 

Representatives 
 

NEXT EDITION:  14th November 2018 
 

https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources/diocesan-vestry-resources/resources-diocesan-office-forms/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources/diocesan-vestry-resources/resources-diocesan-office-forms/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources/diocesan-vestry-resources/resources-diocesan-office-forms/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
NEWS FROM THE 
BISHOP’S ENABLER 
OF MISSION 

 
 
 
 
 
Remembrance Resources 
Remembrance Day is coming up very soon. Looking for some resources for the 
service? Try some of these websites below. Also lots of ideas for things to give 
away to visitors. 
 

Churches Together in Britain and Ireland 
 

Hope Together 
 

Church of Scotland 
 

Remembrance 100 
 
All Age and More Creative Ideas: 
 

Messy Church 
 

All Age Resources 
 

Church of England Youth and Children’s hub 
 

Scripture Union 
 
 
 
 

DIOCESAN EVENT 8th December 7pm-6am 
Do ever walk past a homeless person and want to help? 
Have you ever wondered what sleeping rough is like? Why 
not join Bishop John, others from the diocese and about 
8,000 people sleeping out in Princes Street Gardens on 8th 
December. Organise a group from your church or come as 
an individual to support the charity Social Bite and their 
campaign to end homelessness. Sign up on their website 
here and raise at least £100 sponsor money (of which £50 

for registration). The Diocesan Group will gather at 7pm for a Eucharist at St 
John’s Princes Street and then go together into the gardens about 7.45pm. If 
you want to come along later look out for our huge Diocesan flag and join us for 
Night Prayer 11pm led by Bishop John. For more details go to the Social Bite 
Website or email Annie, and for a poster for your church or newsletter is 
available on our website here (and follows in this Communicant). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://ctbi.org.uk/remembrance-sunday/
https://www.hopetogether.org.uk/Groups/260870/Rememberance_Resources.aspx
http://www.churchofscotland.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/3774/remembrance_resources.pdf
https://www.remembrance100.co.uk/
https://www.messychurch.org.uk/resource/messy-remembrance
http://www.allageworshipresources.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/10/SAAW015-Remembrance-Sunday.pdf
http://www.going4growth.com/growth_through_the_year/remembrance
http://www.scriptureunion.org.uk/Uploads/Documents/All-Age%20Annual%20Vol%201%209781844273164.pdf
https://www.sleepinthepark.co.uk/
https://www.sleepinthepark.co.uk/
https://www.sleepinthepark.co.uk/
mailto:mission@dioceseofedinburgh.org
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/sleep-in-the-park-poster/


 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
NEWS FROM YOUTH 
AND CHILDRENS 
OFFICER 

 
 
 
 
The Wee Sleep Out 
 
Would you spend the night 
here? On 9 November young 
people from Edinburgh 
Diocese and the Diocese of St. 
Andrews, Dunkeld and 
Dunblane are teaming up for a 
Wee Sleep Out in aid of Social 
Bite’s campaign to end 
homelessness in Scotland. They 
will be getting out of their 
comfort zones and sleeping in 
the nave of St Mary's Cathedral, Edinburgh. Sounds chilly? They are doing it to help 
those who sleep rough every night on Scotland's streets. Please support our young 
participants and the work of Social Bite by donating here. Thank you!  If you know any 
young people (8-17) who would like to join in, details and consent forms can be 
downloaded here. 
 

 
ALL 

 
A Plea for Return! 
 
A little while ago someone borrowed the Diocesan Office’s copy of 
“Scottish Episcopal Clergy 1689-2000”.  We would now like it back, 
please, as we have recently had some more queries, which we can’t 
answer without it!  Thank you. 
 
 

 
 
 
ALL 

 
The Department of Digital, Culture, Media and Sport are asking churches across 
the country to ring bells at 12.30pm on 11 November 2018,  to commemorate 
the centenary of the Armistice which marked the end of the First World War. 
Further information can be found 
here:  http://ww100scotland.com/news/nation-encouraged-to-ring-bells-at-12-
30pm-on-11-november-2018/ 
 

http://social-bite.co.uk/
https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/fundraiser-display/showROFundraiserPage?userUrl=clairebenton-evans&pageUrl=1
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Wee-Sleep-Out-Consent-Form.pdf
http://ww100scotland.com/news/nation-encouraged-to-ring-bells-at-12-30pm-on-11-november-2018/
http://ww100scotland.com/news/nation-encouraged-to-ring-bells-at-12-30pm-on-11-november-2018/


CHANGES & APPOINTMENTS 

The Revd Canon Dr Douglas Kornahrens – Retired at Rector of Holy Cross, Davidson’s Mains, 
Edinburgh w.e.f. 31 October 2018        

CALENDAR
Thursday 1st November              Licensing of Revd Rosie Addis as Associate Rector, St John’s, Princes 

  Street             

Sunday 4th November    Bishop preaching and presiding at St John’s, Selkirk 

Saturday 17th November               Institution of Andrew Bain, St Salvador’s 

Sunday 25th November Bishop preaching and presiding St Ebba’s, Eyemouth 

Saturday 1st December Ordination of Revd Margaret Pedersen, Holy Trinity, Melrose 

ADVANCE NOTICES
Tuesday 27th –Thursday 
29th November             Diocesan Clergy Conference 

Wednesday 28th (afternoon)      Staff Development -  Office Closed 
–Thursday 29th November

Saturday 9th March 2019            Diocesan Synod @St Paul’s & St George’s, Edinburgh 



 
 
 
 
 

Don’t forget – there’s a new guide to 
the Diocesan Office available online, 
which tells you about who works here, 
what we do, how to contact us, and 
what resources are available for you.  
Click here to locate the guide, but let us 
know if you would like a set printed for 
your Vestry.  You can also find all our 
full contact details on the website: 
 
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-
committees/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-
office/  

 
 
 

NOTE: The email address office@edinburgh.anglican.org is now a 
general email address for the Diocesan Office, and is not checked 
regularly through out the day (but does get checked at least once, 
daily).  Therefore, to contact the correct person to answer your query, 
please use the link above, or check the guide mentioned above, and 
your enquiry should be answered sooner.  The guide also contains all 
our Direct Dial telephone numbers.  If you’re not sure, you can still use 
the ‘office@’ email address though……… 

 
 

 
                ASSISTANT CHURCH OFFICER – ST CUTHBERT’S PARISH CHURCH 

 

Excellent Permanent Part-Time opportunity in the city centre 

       THE JOB 

• Based at the Church premises at 5 Lothian Road, our Church Officers are an important 
part of our small friendly team dedicated to the running of our church building for its 
many users. 

 

• You will have regular contact with members of the congregation and the many external 
users who hold a wide range of meetings, concerts and events and also be  responsible 

https://edinburgh.anglican.org/resources-diocesan-office-office/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-committees/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-office/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-committees/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-office/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/diocesan-committees/staff-based-at-the-diocesan-office/
mailto:office@edinburgh.anglican.org


 
 
 
 
 

for the setting up and maintaining our facilities through the week, including Sunday 
services, weddings and funerals 

 

• You will usually be the first point of contact for all who enter the building and for 
ensuring we meet Health & Safety and other statutory requirements 

 

• Full training will be given with continuing support and guidance, with plenty  
of scope to use your own initiative 

• You will report to the senior church officer who is the line manager for this position 
 

HOURS OF WORK 

• Working hours are calculated monthly in advance to cover the needs of premises users 
and the events diary. The hours vary from week to week on a flexible rota which 
includes some evening and weekend duties for services, concerts, meetings and other 
events. 
 

PERSONAL QUALITIES 

•  A friendly, loyal and reliable attitude to help us deliver an excellent service.  
 

• Able to set up and dismantle facilities(e.g. concert staging and audio visual) for 
meetings and events. 

•  
• The ability and wish to fit into a small close knit team that works harmoniously in a co-

operative and mutually supportive manner. 
 

• At ease dealing with people and helping to solve any problems that may arise in a 
courteous and professional manner. 

 
• An interest in how the church works in the West End of the City and with its 

neighbouring Churches in the city centre. 
 

 

REMUNERATION 

• An attractive package will be offered to the successful candidate 
•  
• Remuneration rates are reviewed annually. 
•  

Please email your C.V. with a covering letter to show how you could fit into our team to :-  Staff 
Manager at administrator@st-cuthberts.net or call 0771 8311 319 

Early applications would be appreciated 

 

mailto:administrator@st-cuthberts.net


 
 
 
 
 

 



Would you like to play a leading role
in shaping the musical development

of our worship and our life at St
Mark’s?

Our Director of Music has recently resigned. She has been working
for St Mark’s on a 65% basis, co-ordinating a rota of organists and
developing the music within our worship.

We’re looking for someone who can co-ordinate the music in our worship:

● Playing for our weekly Sunday Eucharist and other services

●Coordinating and maintaining a rota of musicians within the life of the church

● Exploring and facilitating the development of our music, using a variety of musical styles,
instrumentation and involving many members of the congregation (including organ, keyboard,
singing, small group playing)

●Recruiting, rehearsing and directing the choir which sings for special occasions

This can be a Part Time or Full Time Position as agreed
mutually with the rector and congregation. Salary in
accordance with the Scottish Federation of Organists.
Flexibility to suit all parties can be explored.

Further details from:
Sophia Marriage, Rector

0131 629 1219
sophia.marriage@stmarksportobello.org



 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 

 

            Angels, Ants and Artichokes 

                   A Book of Poems 
                  By Esme Randall 

        
                                                                                                                            

                                                                 
 This engaging book of poems captures vivid pictures of nature, 

people and spiritual things which are both charming and thought provoking.  Together with 
the accompanying drawings by Katharine Wake they will appeal to many people of all ages. 
 
This book is being sold to aid with the cost of extensive structural work 
required at the 
Church of the Holy Cross, Davidson's Mains, Edinburgh. 
 
 By purchasing a copy, price £6.00, you will help to save this lovely Episcopal church. 
                                                                                                                                                        
Copies will be available from the middle of October at the following outlets:  
 
Cloudberry, Blackhall and Barnton 
Davidson's Mains Parish Church Office 
St Columba's Church Office, Blackhall 
Cramond Kirk Office 
 
 



Mental Health Awareness Raising in Faith Communities  

A One Day Training Course 

November 6th 

In partnership between the Edinburgh Interfaith Association and Penumbra, Scotland’s leading 

mental health charity 

Venue: Mayfield Salisbury Church 

Time: 10-4pm 

 

 

The training day will cover: 

 How to set a 1st Response service to people experiencing crisis.  

  How to have an initial emergency conversation that is supportive to the person and follows 
recommended protocol. 

 How to support someone into a positive destination. This will cover a safety plan and 1st 
Response Plan.  

 A brief look at recording information to support the development of the project and quality 
assurance.  

 

Recent reports have shown that suicide is the biggest killer of young men between the ages of 35 to 

44 in Scotland. Increasingly as faith communities we are being asked to support members of our 

congregations with varying levels of mental health problems. This one day training course will better 

enable us to best meet their needs. 

Places are limited please rsvp to info@eifa.org.uk 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

Church of St John the Evangelist, Princes Street, Edinburgh 

St John's Theology Symposium 2018 

 

‘The Eucharist and the Care of Creation 

 

Speaker: Dr David Grumett,  

Senior Lecturer, Theology and Ethics, 

Edinburgh University Divinity School 

author of Material Eucharist, Oxford 2016 

 

The Cornerstone Centre at St John’s 

Saturday 10th November 2018 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. with lunch provided 

 

There is no fee to attend, but places are limited 

If you wish to attend please apply to office@stjohns-edinburgh.org.uk 

mailto:office@stjohns-edinburgh.org.uk


Sunday November 11th 2018, 7.30pm
St Mary’s Parish Church, Haddington

Free entry - donations in support of



 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

The Church of the Good Shepherd 
Murrayfield Avenue, Edinburgh, EH12 6AU 

(Scottish Charity No SCO 00357) 

 
 
 

LOCAL HISTORICAL TALK 

‘ROOTED IN ROYALTY RENEWED’ 
 BY  

JAMES LAWSON 
Murrayfield resident and Chairman of N.Queensferry Heritage Trust 

 

Saturday 17th November 2018 at 11am 
in the Church 

followed by wine and canapes included in ticket 
 

This tells the story of how N Queensferry, strategically located between the 
royal seats of Dunfermline and Edinburgh, was at the hub of royal comings 

and goings over the centuries.  Key also is the Surrender of the German High 
Seas Fleet in the Forth on  21st November 1918 as the last act of WW1 

 

Tickets at suggested donation of £5 
 

From Kate Doyle (337 6921) Elizabeth East (313 2593) or at the door 
ALL WELCOME 

 
Proceeds to the Church of the Good Shepherd Organ Fund 



Passing the Baton 
Befriending Training  
Transforming lives through friendship 

Bethany Christian Trust invites you to an inspiring training evening which will equip you towards build 

meaningful friendships with people who are facing loneliness and Isolation in our communities.             

The training evening is open to Church members who want to be good friends and build purposeful       

relationships in their neighbourhood.   

“Loneliness and the feeling of being unwanted is the most terrible poverty.” Mother Teresa 

Passing the Baton Training Evenings 

Venue: Bethany Christian Trust, 32 Jane Street, Leith,  

Edinburgh, EH6 5HD 

Join us at 6.30pm for a free buffet tea followed by an  in-

spirational evening of learning, encouragement and infor-

mation to develop your important role as a Befriender in 

the community.     

Thursday 29th November 2018, 6.30 – 9.15pm 

 Why is friendship important?   

 What is transactional analyses?  

 Why do we need boundaries and confidentiality?   

 What makes a good conversation?  

 Helping people to achieve their goals  

 

Book your place today online at Eventbrite:  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/passing-the-baton-
friendship-training-tickets-50899251030 
 
 

Email us on Pallsingh@bethanychristiantrust.com               
Ring or text us on 07969 771659 
Follow us on twitter @Befriending_BCT  

 

 

You can make a difference in the lives of lonely people 

by becoming a volunteer Befriender  

 



A workshop on 
end of life care 

I t  c a n  b e  a  d i f f i c u l t  t o p i c  a n d  y e t ,  i t  i s  
t h e  o n e  t h i n g  t h a t  w e  a l l  h a v e  i n  

c o m m o n ,  w e  w i l l  a l l  d i e .  

F A I T H  I N  O L D E R  P E O P L E  H O S T S  

15  November 2018 •  10am -  3:30pm 
Franciscan Hal l ,  Glasgow •  £30

www.faithinolderpeople.com   info@fiop.org.uk 
A Registered Charity  in  Scot land SC038225





 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A Quiet Day for Advent 
Saturday 1st December 2018 - 10am to 4pm 
 
Step aside from the busyness of the Advent season. The day will be 
punctuated with reflections and communal prayer but will also give 
quiet space for your own thoughts and response.  
 
There will be an opportunity to walk in the beautiful grounds of 
Carberry Estate. 
 
This year we have a massage therapist who will be available in the 
afternoon to provide foot or chair massage for those who want it 
(further details and charges to follow). 
 
Refreshments will be provided. Please bring a packed lunch. 
 
Hosted by Healthlink360 at Elphinstone Wing, Carberry, 
Musselburgh, EH21 8PW 
 
Facilitated by Duncan Hughes and Di Hollow of the Epiphany Group. 
 
Donations of between £5 to £30 welcome. 
 
For further details and to book please email 
dghughesssc@gmail.com  
 
Numbers are limited so book early to avoid disappointment! 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Ideas for Advent 
 
A brilliant, creative, all-age Advent idea from St Anne’s Dunbar to engage ALL 
your community:  
MAKE BABY JESUS ROCK this Christmas! 
Get together church members, folk on the margins, volunteers etc at 
various events to paint stones to look like the Baby Jesus and hide 
them around your town/area/community with instructions on the back. 
Then create a massive treasure hunt for these Baby Jesus Rocks 
with “Wanted” posters all over the place, encouraging people to post 
pictures on a special Facebook page (eg @BabyJesusRocksDunbar) 
using hashtag #BabyJesusRocks  of where they find their Baby 
Jesus, and give away prizes that remind people of the real Christmas story. In 
Dunbar we're advertising a treasure hunt across the town and giving away 
Meaningful Chocolate Company Advent Calendars and Christmas story books to 
winners. It's a great way to make new connections and invite people to other 
seasonal activities in your church. 
Further instructions here, including how to make the rocks, ideas about social media 
engagement and an example of a “Wanted” poster here.” 
 
Advent Resources 
Thanks to Nathalie Mares our brilliant new team member,  we have started to create 
a short list of helpful Advent resources to save you time and effort looking for just the 
right resource for yourself, or to recommend, or for your children’s work. The list is 
on our Diocesan Website here ; where possible we would encourage you to order 
them via Cornerstone Bookshop in Edinburgh. The list will be added to as more 
online resources become available, so do check again in a few weeks. And if you 
have any recommendations, Email Annie. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/BabyJesusRocksDunbar/
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Instructions-for-baby-Jesus-Rocks.pdf
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Final-Wanted-Poster.pdf
https://edinburgh.anglican.org/advent-resources-2018/
mailto:mission@dioceseofedinburgh.org


 

A little rule for beginners 
A monthly group for anyone interesting in exploring the insights of 

Benedictine spirituality  
for our daily living and discipleship today 

1st Saturday of every month 
10:00 – 12:00 

Emmaus House 
14 Gi lmore Place,  Edinburgh  EH3 9NQ     info: andrewbain99@hotmail .com 



Enriching Ministry through 
Pastoral Supervision 2019 

 

Pastoral Supervision helps people re-visit and re-energise their sense of calling, be more fulfilled in ministry 
and better serve those in their care.  
 

Location: Ignatian Spirituality Centre, Scott Street, Glasgow  
 

Dates/Times:  One Friday per month 1000-1600 
 

Dates:  Certificate Module One  Jan 18; Feb 15; Mar 15; Apr 12;  
Certificate Module Two  May 10; Jun 21; July 12; Aug 16;  
Diploma Module   Sep 13; Oct 11; Nov 8; Dec 13 

 

 
Supervision & Mission Introductory Workshop (Module One: Part One) Jan 18; Feb 15 
The theological and theoretical basis for supervision; pastoral supervision within ministry and mission; 
differences between supervision, line management, spiritual accompaniment and personal therapy; 
establishing expectations; structuring the supervisory time 
 
Toolkits and Frameworks for Pastoral Supervision  (Module One: Part Two) Mar 15; Apr 12 
Core skills & competencies; power and vulnerability; developmental phases; tools for getting participants 
and their work into the room; eliciting, tracking and exploring the supervisory focus; building the bridge 
from reflection back to practice. 
 
Behind the Scenes, Beneath the Words (Module Two) May 10; Jun 21; July 12; Aug 16; 
Working with the ‘then and there’ in the ‘here and now’; dynamics between supervisor, supervisee, 
context and culture; stakeholders voice; unspoken and unconscious factors; collusion, avoidance and 
sabotage. 
 
Professional Integration & Independent Learning (Module Three & Four) Sep 13; Oct 11; Nov 8; Dec 13 
Personal, vocational and professional integration; theological reflection; integrative theoretical and praxis 
base for supervision; team and group supervision; professional practice issues. 
 

 
Costs: £350 per 4 day module (ie £700 for Certificate; £1100 for Certificate and Diploma 

taken together) 
 

Eligibility: The course is open to anyone in ministry lay and ordained. 
 

Offering Supervision: Participants build up a practice log of 10 hours of supervision to gain the certificate 
and 25 hours for the Diploma.   

 

Being Supervised:  Participants are required to engage in monthly supervision to mentor their learning 
and practice. 

 

Accreditation: The course meets the training hours required for accreditation with APSE 
(Association of Pastoral Supervisors and Educators) www.pastoralsupervision.org.uk  

 

Course Leader – Rev Dr Michael Paterson 
Michael is a priest of the Scottish Episcopal Church, founding member of the Association for Pastoral 
Supervision & Education (APSE) and Director of the Institute of Pastoral Supervision & Reflective Practice. 
His published works include Pastoral Supervision: A Handbook 2nd Edition (SCM 2015) and Enriching 
Ministry through Pastoral Supervision (SCM 2014). Further details from www.ipsrp.org.uk  
 

Further information & Application Forms from michael@ipsrp.org.uk 








